ARKANSAS STATE HIGHWAY AND TRANSPORTATION DEPARTMENT

Scott E. Bennett, P.E. Director Telephone (501) 569-2000 Voice/TTY 711



P.O. Box 2261 Little Rock, Arkansas 72203-2261 Fax (501) 569-2400 www.arkansashighways.com

March 22, 2016

RECEIVED

MAR 2 4 2016

CITY OF FAYETTEVILLE MAYOR'S OFFICE

The Honorable Lioneld Jordan Mayor of Fayetteville 113 W. Mountain Street Fayetteville, Arkansas 72701

Dear Mayor Jordan:

It is our understanding from previous communications that you are requesting modification to the proposed design of AHTD Project BB0411 on Highway 16 to include a shared-use-path along the south side of the Highway 16 Bridge over I-49. Based on your comments, the addition of the shared-use-path can be accommodated.

The additional width needed to accommodate the shared-use-path is depicted on the enclosures. In order for this shared-use-path to be included in the project, the City would need to fund the additional cost associated with the shared-use-path, which has been estimated to be \$415,000.

If the City is acceptable to this offer, we ask that a response be provided where the design for the project can continue.

If we can be of further assistance, please let us know.

Sincerely,

Michael D. Fugett, P.E.

Assistant Chief Engineer - Design

Enclosures

c: Director
 Deputy Director and Chief Operating Officer
 Deputy Director and Chief Engineer
 Assistant Chief Engineer - Planning

Engineer of Roadway Design